Coach Outing to Pagham Harbour. September 2007
Our first coach outing in the new season was to Pagham Harbour. The date had been chosen so that we should have a good time to see waders close to the shoreline before high tide. We perhaps arrived later than expected or spent longer at the Ferry Pool or too long walking down the narrow path but by the time we got close to the beach the front party were walking on the very edge of the water and some further back weren't able to get round at all.

After lunch in the churchyard the advance party went down the path to walk down to the sea but the sea had come up to meet us - an Equinox tide higher than even the locals expected! A walk further round through farmland took us to see woodpeckers and finches and by the time we got back the water had receded enough for us to look at cormorant, redshank, turnstone, a whimbrel, common and sandwich terns, oystercatchers and great black backed gulls.

Other highlights were a field of c50 curlew, pintail and wigeon, red-legged partridge, 4 buzzards, a peregrine sitting on a post and some magnificent stonechats. We also commented on how commonplace were the little egrets and said farewell to some late swallows.

We were pleased to have a couple of Canadian birdwatchers with us. They had emailed the day after the programme of coach outings had been posted on the website and had also managed to join the Tuesday Heath walkers. I returned home to find an email from an American couple booking for the January coach outing!

